College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

March 20, 2013 – 3:00 p.m. – Peace Garden Room
Present: Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Good News
· The School of Music performed a phenomenal concert at the Ordway in St. Paul.
· Clifford Canku and Michael Simon’s book “Dakota Prisoner of War Letters: Dakota Kaskapi Okicize Wowapi” has been published by the Minnesota Historical Society Press.
The deadline for submitting news to Keri for the next “Talking Points” for the college is this Thursday. 

The University grants and awards deadline has been extended to March 22.
Faculty Activity Reports are due this week.  Chairs/Heads’ FARs and self-evaluations are due April 1.

Departments were reminded to conduct third-year reviews for tenure-track faculty by April 1.

The Dean’s Office has a number of department chair resource books available for anyone who would like to use them.  

The AHSS Awards committee will examine Faculty Activity Reports and consider all individuals for the AHSS Outstanding Teaching, Research, Creative Activity, and Service Awards.  Faculty may also submit nominations for these awards.
The next college meeting is scheduled for April 10 at 3:00 in the Hidatsa room. Chairs/Heads were asked to consider possible nominations of faculty for college committees in advance so that the election process during the college meeting can be conducted in a timely manner.  This will hopefully allow sufficient time to get through a packed agenda.

The College will host a reception on April 25 at 5:00 at the Alumni Center for faculty in AHSS who have received university-wide awards this year.

A draft of the College Workload Guidelines was distributed and discussed.  The committee would appreciate feedback from departments.  
Kent has attended a number of departmental meetings in the college this spring and reminded any department who has not scheduled a meeting with him to do so before the end of the semester.
An Open Forum with President Bresciani has been scheduled for April 30 at 1:00 in the Arikara Room.  

An oversight in ordering the door for the east entrance of Minard has resulted in a three-week delay in moving departments into their renovated offices in the building.
Keri Drinka reported that the format for the AHSS Newsletter will be changed this year.  Instead of having one large newsletter, a series of smaller 4-6 page publications focusing primarily on alumni news will be sent out over the course of the year.  University Relations, the Alumni Center, and the College will share in the production of these newsletters.   

Ann Burnett distributed the Diversity Statement submitted by the Diversity Committee.  The committee recommends that diversity be listed as a preferred (not a required) qualification for all job announcements.

Kent would like updates on departmental alumni tracking and awards by May 15.  The College will nominate Duane Champagne for the Bolley Award.

Three finalists for the position of Head of the Department of Criminal Justice and Political Science have been selected for interviews.  
Robert O’Connor, Professor of English, has announced his retirement at the end of the academic year.  The department will to move Emily Wicktor, currently an Assistant Professor of Practice, into this tenure-track position.  They are able to do this without a new search because the search conducted for her position last year included the possibility of becoming a tenure-track position. 

A draft of the new AHSS Vision Statement will be submitted to the Provost.

Kent gave chairs/heads a heads-up that the timelines for PTE may be moved up by 2 weeks this year.  Most departments indicated that this would not present a problem so long as the guidelines were sent out to faculty earlier.

Faculty annual evaluation and merit letters are due and should be completed by the end of the month.

Kent has compiled a number of resources dealing with conflict resolution.  Ann Burnett also has experience and expertise in this area.

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.







Submitted by,







Cathy Heiraas
